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Comingup...

Snippets from Recent Club Programs

11/17-11/21 - Veterans Speak at Dairy Center ~ November 3 — Kevin Mullin, Executive Director of Development, Inner City

(see President Adam for details)
11/17/14 — Kaylin Daniels, National MS
Society

11/24/14 — Capt. Mario Ruiz, Boulder County

Salvation Army Bell-Ringing Campaign
12/1/13 - Allen Carpenter, Seven Steps to
Staying Healthy
12/4/14- 7:00 a.m. Foothills Board meetings
at the Egg & I in Basemar Shopping Center

Program Chairpersons:
November — Allison DeYoung
December — (Open)
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Health Center

Kevin talked about the non-profit fiath-based Inner City
Health Center (located at 39" and York in Denver) that
provides medical and dental services to mostly low-income
families and individuals who can’t afford health insurance
from profit-based U.S. insurance companies. This clinic
was started in 1983 by counselor Jan Williams and Dr. Bob
Williams to help needy people in the Denver aera.

Initially, the clnic served about 2000 patients per year, and
now averages 20,000 patients per year. Services provided
include — prenatal care, pediatrics up to age 18, adult care,
preventative care, specialized services, dental care, and
counseling. They also work with churches and non-profit
community-service organizations (such as the Salvation Army) to do on-site health
screenings and resentations about living healthy. Based on the financial resources of
incoming patients, patients pay 35 percent, 65 percent, or 100 percent of the cost,
where 97 percent of patients fall in the 35 percent categroy. Kevin noted that the
“Colorado Cares” Affordable Care Act (ACA) agency has increased the number of
low- and middle-income families in Colorado who now have health insurance, but our
state does not have enough doctors and nurses to provide medical care. About 75
percent of the Inner Health Center patients come from Denver County, and another 23
percent from Denver-area suberbs. The only way the clinic can stay open is due to its
volunteer doctors, nurses, and dentists. To volunteer and/or get more information
about the Inner City Health Center, go to -- http://innercityhealth.org.

November 10 — Kathleen Alexander, Update on Emerald Ash Borer

Kathleen gave club members an update about the Emerald
Ash Borer (EAB) infections of ash trees in Boulder first
detected in November, 2013. The areas currently being
monitored are near the Aurora 7 Elementary School and
near the CU campus. The most common signs of the EAB
infection are small leaves in the tree’s crown, vertical splits
in the bark, and D-shaped exit holes made in the bark of
infected ash trees. Kathleen said the best option for
treatment is to use a tree care company that uses the “Tree-
age” herbicide that does not kill honey bees. Boulder has
introduced the use of wasps from China that stop the
spread of EAB by killing eggs of EAB insects. EAB has
not been spread to cities around Boulder, but this could happen soon. For information
on treating EAB infections in your trees, see — www.bouldercolorado.org.
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November 6 Foothills Kiwanis Board Meeting Notes
-- Bob Mohling (Secretary Pro Tem)

The Board of the Foothills Kiwanis Club met at the Egg and I
Restaurant on November 6, 2014. President Pauluhn called the
meeting to order at 7:00 am. Attending were Board members:
President Pauluhn, Treasurer Gilland, Mohling, Rogers,
Sprenkle, and Schweitzer.

Guests: none

SECRETARY’S REPORT: A motion was made and seconded
to approve the October minutes. Report approved.
TREASURER’S REPORT: A motion was made and seconded
to approve the revised September and October reports. Passed.
GENERAL BUSINESS: Board approved Baumann’s LOA
from October 27 to November 27.

--Board accepted with regret the resignation of Jim Creasy for
personal reasons. Letter will be sent to thank him for his many
years of Kiwanis service to the community; outstanding club
dues will be requested.

--Membership Committee was appointed by President Pauluhn
to recruit new members. Focus will be businesses in the
Basemar Center and surrounding malls. Volunteers are:
Mohling, Rogers, Pauluhn, Wilson and Schweitzer (when
needed). Wilson offered to host breakfasts for perspective
members. Gilland offered to help with alert dog information
during the contact meetings. Mohling will set up the plan.
--Board approved Round Table during the Thanksgiving and
Christmas holiday season for Monday, December 29. Walnut
Restaurant at 95th and Arapahoe will be used for the
Roundtable breakfast.

--President Pauluhn will send letter to former Treasurer of the
Boulder Kiwanis Club to provide our board a status and
accounting of the grill and trailer owned by the Boulder Club.

The Foothills Kiwanis Club Board meeting adjourned at 7:30.

November 6 Boulder Foundation Board Meeting
Notes -- Bob Mohling (Secretary Pro Tem)

The Board of the Foothills Kiwanis Foundation met at the Egg
and I Restaurant on November 6, 2014. President Pauluhn
called the meeting to order at 7:30. Attending were: President
Pauluhn, Treasurer Gilland, Mohling, Rogers, Schweitzer, and
Sprenkle.

Guests: None

SECRETARY’S REPORT: A motion was made and seconded
the October minutes be approved. Report approved.
TREASURER’S REPORT: Treasurer Gilland reported that he
found and corrected an entry error in the previous monthly
report. He reported that a mini-cost center has been created
with more detail for the Alert Dog Program; top level revenue
and expenses will still be shown on the Foundation Treasurer’s
Report. Gilland requested that procedures and monthly reports
be checked prior to each board meeting. Sprenkle agreed to
provide this “2nd eyes” review. A motion was made and
seconded to approve the October Foundation Treasurer’s
report. Passed.

NEW BUSINESS: The board approved the revised budget for
the 2014-15 administrative year. Several changes were made

within the budget; the budget total remained unchanged at
$40,900.
--Board approved $250 (plus wire transfer charges) for the
Kiev Kiwanis Club. Funds will be taken from the Speaker
Recognition budget account. The check will be given to
Hassler to get the funds to the Kiev Club.
--It was reported that Person will be giving a presentation of his
WW II and Korea experiences at 8:00 am on Wednesday,
November 12, at Dairy Center. Club members will be reminded
to attend to support our club member. The presentation will be
given in conjunction with the Veteran’s Speak Program from
November 7-21 at the Dairy Center. President Pauluhn will
bring volunteer opportunities for our club members at the
November 10 club meeting.
--Gilland provided the board with an overview and update of
the Alert Dog Program. A new trainer is needed; Pauluhn will
provide former rescue team names for consideration. The
Twisted Pine fundraiser event made $1800; however, the event
was poorly attended by our members. Two pups are coming to
the program; the first is scheduled to arrive in December.
There is a service dog need for a 13-year old with diabetes.
The board approved a four-week LOA for Gilland for personal
reasons; he will continue to keep up with the Treasurer’s report
and activities while on the LOA.

The Kiwanis Foundation Board Meeting adjourned at 8:20

Flatirons Elementary K-Kids and CU Circle-K Trick-or-
Treat for UNICEF Fundraising -- Paul Bailey, Kiwanis
Advisor for Foothills Kiwanis K-Kids and CU CKI Clubs

Both the Community Foxes (Foothill Elementary K-Kids) and
CKI at CU went out on Halloween on Trick-or-Treat for
UNICEF Project Eliminate. Results are pending, but a good
time was had by all going door to door in costume for service
to the world community. The CKI at CU also recently
conducted a fundraiser with Project Pie at their Boulder
location (see -- https://www.projectpie.com),and raised $475 to
help out Roundup River Ranch (www.roundupriverranch.org).
During the final two meetings of the semester, the CU CKI
group will be doing planning for the 63rd annual Boulder Stars
of Tomorrow which will take place next spring, and the
Community Foxes will be participating in the Share-A-Coat
and Share-A-Gift drives (see -- www.shareagift.org).

Bell-Ringing Sign-up Open on Foothills Website

You may start signing up now for Foothills Kiwanis bell-
ringing starting on Friday, November 28 and continuing
through Wednesday, December 24 using our club website at --
www.foothillskiwanis.org. We again will be ringing at the
30™ Street “Sunrise King Soopers” and the Meadows Shopping
Center Safeway. Monarch High School Key Club members
will be ringing at the Louisville King Soopers on South
Boulder Road on the Saturdays of November 29, December 6,
and December 13. If you have questions about how to sign up,
click on the “Click here for bell-ringing sign-up help
and guidelines” link on our club website’s homepage.




